RESOLUTION OF THE PLANNING BOARD OF THE BOROUGH OF GLASSBORO COMMENDING THE JOINT PRESENTATION BY THE GLASSBORO PUBLIC SCHOOLS FOURTH AND EIGHTH GRADE STUDENTS AND ROWAN UNIVERSITY STUDENTS

WHEREAS, at the Glassboro Planning Board meeting held on December 3, 2024, Megan Bucknum, a professor at Rowan University's Department of Geography, Planning and Sustainability stated that her department has worked in partnership with the Glassboro Public Schools Gifted and Talented Coordinator, Dr. Castro; and

WHEREAS, Professor Bucknum stated that Rowan University students worked with fourth grade and eighth grade students enrolled in the Gifted and Talented Program to provide ideas and suggestions as to how planning and best practices of design could improve public use and enjoyment in the Borough; and

WHEREAS, Dr. Castro also introduced herself to the Planning Board and explained the steps the Rowan students and her fourth grade and eighth grade students followed in this endeavor; and

WHEREAS, the fourth graders presented ideas for the New Street Park and the eighth graders presented ideas for the Glassboro Town Square; and

WHEREAS, the Planning Board listened attentively and thoroughly and appreciated all of the hard work, thoughtfulness and positive and creative suggestions made by each of the students and the Program as a whole; and

WHEREAS, Mayor Wallace expressed his thanks to the students and stated that they did an excellent job and were very well spoken. Councilman Cossabone also thanked the students and stated that they had great ideas and that he would bring these suggestions to the Borough Council. Chairman Medora, on behalf of all of the Planning Board members, thanked the students on their well thought out and creative presentation;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the members of the Glassboro Planning Board that the Planning Board recognizes the hard work and thoughtfulness of the students who made this presentation, the assistance provided by the Rowan University students, as well as the help and guidance provided by both Dr. Castro of the Gifted and Talented Program and Professor Bucknum of Rowan University. The Planning Board hereby commends the entire presentation and thanks everyone for their efforts.

ADOPTED at a regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Borough of Glassboro held on January 7, 2025.

BOROUGH OF GLASSBORO PLANNING BOARD

MICHAEL MEDORA, CHAIRMAN

Attest:

ETER CALVO, SECRETARY

CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that this foregoing Resolution is a true memorializing Resolution, as adopted by the Planning Board of the Borough of Glassboro in accordance with its decision at a regular meeting held on December 3, 2024.

DATED: January 7, 2025

PETER CALVO, Secretary

Borough of Glasboro Planning Board